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Since 1920

PDG Jackie Miller, GLT District Coordinator

November 8, 2023

District Governor Mike,

Learn to Roar is being planned for June 8, 2024. I'm reaching out to Tolles to make sure
we get the new contract signed and are ready to go. I'll be reaching out to our presenters
to make sure we get our programs set up and ready to go for the leadership training.

We had great District pizza party training sessions on 9/14 and 10/9 for those who didn't
make last year’s Learn to Roar training and everyone in attendance had great praises for
the training. This is something we definitely need to continue doing in the years ahead!

Met with the PDG Association in June and they felt all PDG’s should be Guiding Lions. There
will be a Guiding Lions training at the Winter Retreat. But I still feel there is no sense in
training new Guiding Lions if we are not going to put them to work. They need to be able to
utilize the skills they are learning. We need to continue to utilize the PDG’s for their
expertise, assistance, and help.

Zone Chair Training is scheduled for Saturday, June 15, 2024 at the Ohio Lions State
Office from 1-5 pm.

I've attended most Zone Meetings this year so far and look forward to attending all that are
scheduled. I'm available to any club who needs my assistance and needs any training for
their clubs. We are here and available to help them in any way.

Nothing new yet on the Lions Portal, we're still waiting. But we’ll definitely be there to help
all Lions once LCI says it's ready.

Yours in Lionism,

PDG Jackie



